*House Committee*

COMMITTEE MINUTES for

STATE GOVERNMENT
Date: February 3, 2021 Location: Law Library

Convened: 4:45 PM
Adjourned:  5:05 PM

Attendance Roll Call:

Present: Representatives Kaufmann-CH, Boden-VC, Bacon, Bloomingdale,
Bohannan, Bossman, Cohoon, Donahue, Gjerde, Hunter, Jacobsen,
Jones, Konfrst, Lundgren, Meyer, A., Mitchell, Moore, T., Nordman,
Sexton, Siegrist, Wilburn

Absent:
Excused: Representatives Mascher-RM, Wolfe

Committee Minutes for State Government

Date: February 3, 2021 Location: Law Library

Convened: 4:29

Adjourned: 5:05

Attendance Roll Call:

Present: Representatives Kaufmann, Boden-VC, Bacon, Bloomingdale, Bohannan,
Bossman, Cohoon Donahue, Gjerde, Hunter, Jacobsen, Jones, Konfrst, Lundgren,
Meyer, Mitchel, Moore, Nordman, Sexton, Siegrist, Wilburn,

Absent:

Excused: Mascher-RM, Wolfe

On February 3, 2021 at 4:30 p.m. the State Government Committee meeting was
held in the Law Library.

At 4:29, Chairperson Kaufmann called the meeting to order and both parties
immediately went to caucus.

The State Government Committee reconvened at 4:47.

The roll was taken; all members were present except Representatives Wolfe and
Mascher, who were excused.

Minutes from the previous meeting were approved, as no correction was needed.
Chairperson Kaufmann assigned the following bills:

HF 218 (Sexton-CH, Moore, Hunter)

HF 96 (Sexton-CH, Bacon, Donahue)

HF 46 (Moore-CH, Jones, Gjerde)

Kaufmann announced the agenda for the committee meeting would be amended to
consider 3 bills, HSB 127, HSBn 155, HSB 160.

Chairperson Kaufman recognized Representative Boden, who introduced HSB 127.
There was a brief discussion, and Boden gave closing comments before moving
forward with the bill after a roll call vote of 21 ayes and 0 nayes.

The committee moved on and Representative Nordman gave opening comments for
HSB 155. Discussion was opened and Representative Hunter requested
Representative Nordman to yield for a question. There was a brief back and forth,
which Hunter ended shortly and expressed his disapproval of the bill. After a short
discussion between the other representatives, Nordman gave closing comments. The
committee moved the bill with a roll call vote of 20 ayes and 1 naye (Hunter).
Representative Siegrest proceeded to give opening comments on HSB 160. There
was brief discussion, closing comments were given, and the bill moved forwards as a



committee bill after a roll call vote of 21 ayes and 0 nayes.
Chairperson Kaufmann configured with the committee to ensure there was no further
business and the meeting was adjourned at 5:05.

Representative Bobby Kaufmann

Mikayla Simpson, Committee Secretary



